
Since the discovery of contaminated materials in soil 
DW�0DUWLQ�0DULHWWD�&RUSRUDWLRQ¶V�IRUPHU�DLU¿�HOG�LQ�
Middle River in the late 1990s, Lockheed Martin has 
systematically investigated environmental conditions at 
the Middle River Complex, collecting samples to identify 
the location and extent of any contamination resulting 
from historical manufacturing operations at the site. 

Over 5,100 samples collected from more than 1,200 
VRLO�ERULQJ�ORFDWLRQV�ZHUH�WHVWHG�WR�KHOS�GH¿�QH�WKH�H[WHQW�
of contamination in the soil. Using this information, 
Lockheed Martin developed plans for cleaning up the 

contaminants.  These plans were presented to Baltimore 
County leaders and the public, and to the Maryland 
Department of the Environment for approval. Once 
all approvals and permits were received by Lockheed 
Martin, cleanup of the soil began in early May 2015 and 
continued into Spring 2016. “No Further Action” letters 
and associated covenants were received from Maryland 
Department of the Environment (MDE) in October 2017, 
FRQ¿�UPLQJ�FOHDQXS�FRPPLWPHQWV�ZHUH�DFKLHYHG�

Soil was cleaned up by tax block designation in blocks 
lying to the west and south of the Middle River Complex 
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